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100 & 200-LEVEL 

ENGLISH COURSES 
 
107—Writing for the Digital Age, 
Bessette. In the dynamic medium of 
the web, writers orchestrate lan-
guage, sound, image, video, and 
code to produce immersive and 
binge-worthy artifacts. In this pro-
ject-based course, you will learn to 
compose creatively and effectively in 
multiple modes, making website 
portfolios, online magazine features, 
investigative podcasts, and video re-
mixes. No experience needed! 
 
114—Writing Social Narrative, 
Bottoms. This is an advanced work-
shop in the reading and writing of 
literary essays that blend personal 
experience and social and cultural 
reporting. We will study new work 
from magazines and 20th century 
classics from writers such as James 
Baldwin, Joan Didion, and Ryszard 
Kapuscinki. 
 
117—Advanced Creative Nonfic-
tion, Bottoms. "Creative nonfiction" 
is an umbrella phrase for artistic, 
fact-based works depicting and in-
terpreting real-world incidents, peo-
ple, places, and phenomena. We will 
read, write, and revise three types of 
essays: cultural, autobiographical 
narrative, and documentary/jour-
nalistic. Students will have broad 
creative freedom, but must be able 
to talk about what they're doing, 
how, why, and to what desired end.   
 
118—Advanced Writing: Fiction, 
Welch. We will first explore the ques-
tion of what distinguishes the genre 
of the short story. Then, with each 
class member choosing a model or 
guide from the stories we have read, 
students will draft, workshop, and 
revise two short stories or novel 
chapters. Although this workshop 
spotlights the short story, partici-
pants are welcome to apply the les-
sons to a novel-in-progress. 
 
119—Advanced Writing: Poetry, 
M. Jackson. This course is for stu-
dents who possess an introductory 
knowledge of the forms and tech-
niques of writing poetry and wish to 
further develop their skills. Students 
will critique and discuss each others’ 
poems, but also read and analyze 
works by emergent and canonical 
poets with hopes of absorbing mod-
els of literary excellence. 
 
133—Chaucer, Sisk. Visit late medi-
eval England in this deep dive into 
the Canterbury Tales, in which fic-
tional narrators from various walks 
of life (reputable and not) engage in 
a game of tale-telling that features 
romance, parody, exemplum, animal 
fable, miracle story, bawdy tale, 
memoir, and more.  
 
138—Reading Paradise Lost, 
Schnell.  In this class we will spend 
the first four weeks of the class just 
reading John Milton’s 1667 epic 
poem, Paradise Lost.  We will then 
dive in to the conversation that this 
magnificent poem inspires, discover-
ing our own questions and sharing 
in the inquiries of other critics both 
in discussion and in weekly writing. 
 
158—Representing Women: 
Women Writing the 19th-century, 
Kete. The revolutions of the late 
18th and the early 19th centuries 
opened new possibilities for women 
to participate in the representation 
and invention of themselves and 
their world. This course examines 

the ways that women used the 
power of literary representation—in 
poetry, fiction, and essays—to rede-
fine certain critical categories of ex-
perience. Reading and writing inten-
sive. 
 
177 (D1)—Jazz and the Cultural 
Imagination, Gennari. This course 
explores jazz through its relationship 
with allied art forms (dance, theater, 
film, photography, mass media, criti-
cism); through its elaboration of cre-
ative modes and cultural personae; 
and through musicians’ efforts to 
represent the jazz world and their 
role in it both within and against the 
music’s cultural appropriations. 
 
177—(D1) Resistance and Human-
ity in African-American Art, Po-
etry, Music, and Film, M. Jackson. 
African American art and literature 
have long expressed the positive 
identity and the sanctity and worth 
of black humanity. Expressions of 
freedom still permeate black film, 
art, music, and poetry.  From the 
Harlem Renaissance through Afrofu-
turism, we will study literary, perfor-
mance, and visual works of art that 
aim to dignify black lives, resultantly 
arguing for all Americans’ basic 
rights. 
 
182 (D2)—Global Literatures, 
Scott. The language of empire and 
capital, English has produced a 
world literature that shifts the cen-
ter of creativity from Britain and 
North America to the Global South. 
The course explores work by NoVio-
let Bulawayo, Edwidge Danticat, Viet 
Thanh Nguyen, and Shailja Patel in 
the context of changing dynamics of 
global power. 
 
212—Capstone Seminar in Writ-
ing, Baruth. With attention to ad-
vanced craft and technique on is-
sues such as description, plot, char-
acter, the representation of time, 
and experimentation and adventure 
across the genres of fiction and 
memoir, we'll write new work, short 
and long; revisit older work, rethink-
ing and revising; and read and per-
form our best stuff. 
 
252—The Rise of the Modernist 
Novel, Fogel. Marked by intense in-
teriority and deliberate ruptures of 
traditional generic expectations and 
forms, the modern novel of the early 
twentieth century sought to mirror 
the fragmentation of modern life. 
Close reading of novels by Henry 
James, Joseph Conrad, Ford Madox 
Ford, James Joyce, William Faulk-
ner, Virginia Woolf, and Ralph El-
lison. 
 
295—Dante and Modern Poetry, 
Simone. Seamus Heaney calls Dante 
the “generative power” of modern po-
etry and spirit. The range and ac-
complishments of Dante as poet and 
visionary in the Divine Comedy.  Re-
flection on modern poets, transla-
tors, and artists deeply responsive to 
Dante’s presence in our world, in-
cluding Eliot, Heaney, Merwin, 
Rauschenberg, and Dali. 
 
   
  

 ENGLISH MAJOR 
 REQUIRED COURSES 
 
022—British Literature II, Vaccaro. 
Canonical and non-canonical British 
texts from the eighteenth to the 
twenty-first century, beginning with 
the lyrical and revolutionary spirit of 

the Romantics, continuing through 
the nostalgia and satire of Victorian 
poetry and drama, and concluding 
with the deliberate attempt by many 
modernists to make sense of reality 
in the wake of two world wars. 
  
024—American Literature II, 
Goodson. American literature post-
Civil War explores divisive issues our 
nation faced, often revealing how far 
actual social practice was from 
stated ideals. We read these works 
to understand the experiences and 
ideas of their time, but also to en-
gage in important—and ongoing—
conversations about what it means 
to be American. 
 
085—Introduction to Literary 
Studies, Kete. Cultural analysis—of 
literary texts, movies, or perfor-
mances—depends “close reading” for 
validity. This seminar introduces the 
advanced study of literary and cul-
tural forms, focusing on techniques 
for reading literary texts with sophis-
tication and on strategies for writing 
literary criticism worth reading, and 
drawing texts from a range of gen-
res. Writing intensive and discussion 
driven.  
 
085—Introduction to Literary 
Studies, Lindstrom. This seminar 
prepares you for later courses by de-
veloping fundamental skills of close 
reading and analysis. You will learn 
to actively attend to, think, and 
write about keys terms of “classic” 
literary close reading—tone, mood, 
genre, perspective, irony—that relate 
with renewed urgency to strategies 
for how to live with critical resiliency 
in the weird world now. 
 
100—Literary Theory, Rohy. Intro-
duces key terms and methods in 
critical theory: psychoanalytic, femi-
nist, queer, Marxist, post-colonial, 
and post-structuralist approaches to 
literature, and cultural and critical 
race studies. We will learn concepts 
essential to literary studies: close 
reading, genre, authorial intent, the 
literary canon, historicism, indeter-
minacy, narrative form, subjectivity, 
literary movements, and ideology. 
Includes several literary case stud-
ies. 
 

 

 SELECTED OTHER 
 ENGLISH COURSES 
 
030—Reading the American Wil-
derness, Goodson. Over the centu-
ries, Americans have developed a 
complex relationship with wilder-
ness; we revere it, we revile it, and 
we mourn its loss as we actively de-
stroy it.  This class will explore how 
historically shifting literary repre-
sentations of American wilderness 
have challenged and reshaped our 
attitudes toward nature and iden-
tity. 
 
030—Dylan: Literary Troubadour, 
Kent. The citation for Bob Dylan's 
2016 Nobel Prize for Literature hon-
ored him "for having created new po-
etic expressions within the great 
American song tradition." We will 
consider Dylan’s works within the 
context of origins, influences, and 
dynamics of culture, past and pre-
sent, that have made them resonate 
for the last sixty years.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
031 (D1)—African American Sci-
ence Fiction and Fantasy, Noel. 
We'll read short stories and novels 
by African American authors using 
familiar and fresh SF elements (al-
iens, space travel, vampires, super-
heroes, magic and other delightful 
things) to expose and explore the 
roles that race and racism have 
played and continue to play in our 
societies and our imaginations.  
 
040—Contemporary Topics: Star 
Trek, McGowan and Barnaby. Sex 
and Society in Star Trek will explore 
how this classic television series 
from the late 1960s spoke in power-
ful, often culturally-vexed ways to its 
original viewers and still resonates 
psychically and politically some fifty 
years later. Weekly screenings of in-
dividual episodes and readings on a 
range of relevant topics. Cross-listed 
with FTS 095. 
 
040—The Evolution of Modern 
Fantasy, Williamson. How did we 
arrive at the vast reaches of post-
Harry Potter fantasy? In this course, 
we will chart the evolution of mod-
ern fantasy over the past 250 years, 
from romantic narrative poetry on 
legendary subjects, to Victorian fairy 
tales, to Tolkien’s contemporaries 
who “defined” fantasy, to the 21st 
century.  
 
040—Tolkien’s Middle-earth, Vac-
caro. This course explores the prod-
uct of Tolkien’s imagination. Atten-
tion will be paid to major themes, 
images, and motifs found in The 
Lord of the Rings and important 
lesser-known works. Students will 
leave the class with a greater respect 
for Tolkien’s sub-creative and philo-
logical process as well as a sense of 
his place within the larger context of 
post-WWI British literature.   

 
050—The Art of the Essay, Cates. 
Call it “creative nonfiction” or “fea-
ture journalism”—there’s a robust 
field of essay-writing outside the col-
lege classroom, and the essay may 
be the mode of writing best suited to 
curiosity about our world. After 
some initial grammar and style 
work, students write four essays ex-
ploring Burlington. 
 
051—Responding to Music in Po-
etry from Jazz to Hip-Hop, 
Cramer. We will explore poetry in-
spired by music in the hope of spur-
ring students' own creative expres-
sion. We'll write poems in response 
to jazz-related poems by writers like 
Langston Hughes and Jack Kerouac; 
to poems about rock and roll by 
writers like Kim Addonizio and Da-
vid Wojahn; and to poems about 
hip-hop by writers like Kevin Coval 
and Terrance Hayes. 
 
053—Introduction to Creative 
Writing, Cramer. In this course, 
students will explore numerous tra-
ditions of creative writing, and dis-
cover how knowledge of these tradi-
tions can affect their self-expression. 
The class will examine both syllabic 
(haiku) and metric (sonnet) poetry, 
as well as free verse. Then it will 
move on to explore various forms of 
short fiction and the personal es-
say/memoir.  
 
057 (D1)—Race and Ethnic Liter-
ary Studies: Intro, D. Jackson. We 
will look carefully at the develop-
ment of African American poetry and 
poetics from Phillis Wheatley to 21st 
century poets such as Pulitzer Prize 
winner Natasha Trethewey; at the 
African American journey from cap-
tivity to full yet complicated mem-
bership in American society; and at 
how black poetry manifests as wit-
ness to such struggles and asser-
tions of freedom. 
 

057 (D1)—American Indian Litera-
ture, Williamson. We will read fic-
tion, traditional tales, essays, and 
memoirs by American Indians. We 
will explore issues such as how 
ideas of the “Savage” and racial de-
terminism affected initial contact be-
tween Natives and the expanding 
European powers, and how the rem-
nants of these projections still con-
tinue in the present. 
 
 

 GRADUATE SEMINARS 
 
330—The Early U.S. Novel, Fenton. 
What is the relationship between na-
tion-building and literary produc-
tion?  As print culture boomed in 
the post-Revolutionary United 
States, thousands of novels, news-
papers, and pamphlets became 
available to consumers. In this semi-
nar, we will consider how the emerg-
ing nation shaped and was shaped 
by its earliest literary productions. 
 
330—Austen and the Ordinary, 
Lindstrom. In this seminar we will 
read, theorize, and discuss a trian-
gulation of concerns that dislocate 
and reshape the received “period” 
understanding of Jane Austen: Aus-
ten’s novels; twentieth-century Ordi-
nary Language Philosophy (by J.L. 
Austin and Stanley Cavell); and writ-
ings in the genre of a new ordinary 
disorganized by late capitalism (Lau-
ren Berlant, Kathleen Stewart, 
Sianne Ngai, Claudia Rankine). 
 
360—Queer American Literature, 
Rohy. An overview of queer Ameri-
can literature of the twentieth and 
twenty-first centuries in critical con-
text. We will read novels, short sto-
ries, and memoirs by and/or about 
LGBTQ people, largely canonical 
texts and less-known texts by ca-
nonical authors, including James, 
Cather, Stein, Baldwin, Bechdel, 
Larsen, Hemingway, and Monette. 

 

 

Film and Television Studies Courses 
 

 
 
010—Contemporary Cinema, 
Swanson. What is Hollywood’s rec-
ipe for securing widespread appeal 
and global dominance? And how 
have national cinemas – in Ger-
many, Italy, China, Russia, and Iran 
– countered mainstream Hollywood 
fare and enriched film culture 
across the globe? In this course, we 
will explore important milestones of 
world cinema from 1960 to today. 
 
095—Contemporary Topics: Star 
Trek, McGowan and Barnaby. 
Sex and Society in Star Trek will ex-
plore how this classic television se-
ries from the late 1960s spoke in 
powerful, often culturally-vexed 
ways to its original viewers and still 
resonates psychically and politically 
some fifty years later. Weekly 
screenings of individual episodes 
and readings on a range of relevant 
topics. Cross-listed with ENGS 040. 
 
096/196—Listening to the Mov-
ies, McCorkle. We all watch movies, 
but we rarely listen to movies. Fo-
cusing on films from early talkies to 
contemporary blockbusters, the 
class will consider a range of rela-
tionships between music, sound, 
and narrative. A strong background 
in music and/or film is necessary 
for those wishing to enroll at the 1** 
level. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
122—Horror Film and Television, 
Neroni. Considering texts such as 
Texas Chainsaw Massacre, Ameri-
can Horror Story, The Ring and Get 
Out, this course will investigate the 
tropes of horror through the lens of 
psychoanalytic theory.  It will con-
sider how fear and desire come to-
gether to represent cultural anxie-
ties and fascinations in revolution-
ary and/or reactionary ways.   
 
123—Global Studies in Cinema, 
Yoo. 
Paying attention to the role cinema 
plays in the representation of na-
tional and global imagination and 
ideologies, this course explores the 
complex relationship between cin-
ema, nation, and capitalism. We’ll 
explore how social contradictions in 
the era of global capitalism emerge 
around the issues of gender, race, 
class, and ethnicity. 
 
133—Radio: From Marconi to 
Podcasts, Jenemann. Radio, as a 
technology and communications 
tool, is arguably the most influential 
mass medium of the last century. 
We’ll explore the development of ra-
dio broadcasting from Marconi’s 
first experiments with wireless teleg-
raphy to contemporary radio’s digi-
tal and satellite platforms, conclud-
ing with an opportunity for students 
to create their own podcast.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
134—Environment in World Cin-
ema: Nature, Culture, Crisis, 
Ivakhiv. This course examines cine-
matic depictions of the relationship 
between cultural identity and the 
natural world, focusing on ‘aesthetic 
diversity’ in traditions of magical re-
alism, poetic/experimental cinema, 
ethnographic representations in na-
tional and international cinema tra-
ditions, and first-person essay-films, 
with an emphasis on nature and/or 
culture in crisis. 
 
143—Film Theory/Practice, 
Neroni. 
This course allows students to truly 
experiment and bring together film 
theory and practice. We will focus 
on key film theories and create films 
in reaction to those ideas. In this 
unique way, students will thor-
oughly engage both film theory and 
production allowing each to inform 
the other.  
  
272—Senior Seminar: Transna-
tional Auteur, Yoo. Film genres mi-
grate globally, transforming when 
they land. Filmmakers define these 
transformations as they engage with 
local political and cultural condi-
tions. We’ll look at transnational 
filmmakers’ impact on film theory 
and practice, and consider what is 
at stake in the formation of auteur-
ship and genre transformation. 


